
 

MEMORANDUM 

 

To: Programs, Projects and Operations Subcommittee 

From: Amanda Grint, Water Resources Engineer 

Date:  September 28, 2018 

Re: Agreement with NRCS for the Watershed Flood Protection Operation Funding for the 

Papillion Creek PL-566 Project 

 

 
The USDA-NRCS developed a PL-566 Work Plan for 52 grade stabilization structures in the Papio 

Watershed in 1966.  The District became local sponsor for the Project and currently operates and maintains 

the 28 structures built prior to federal termination of PL-566 program funding in the late 1990s.  Several 

sites have been stabilized over the years through the process of urban development in Douglas and Sarpy 

Counties, but a few sites remain viable for construction.   

 

Recently federal funding was restored and in August 2017 and June 2018, the District worked with State 

NRCS staff to put together information requesting federal funding through the Watershed Flood Protection 

Operations Program (PL-566 Program) to complete the NRCS Work Plan for the Papio Watershed.  

Currently there are seven (7) structures that remain and are still viable for construction.  One of the 

structures is located at the WP-1 flood control reservoir site and has received NRCS funding through the 

Regional Conservation Partnership Program (RCPP) for design and construction.  The remaining six 

structures require a Plan Update to be considered for additional federal funding for design and construction.  

The six sites are shown on the attached map.  In August 2018, the District was notified that it had been 

selected for federal funding to complete the planning portion of the Work Plan Update, estimated to cost 

$560,000.     

 

The District is actively working toward selection of a consultant to help prepare the Work Plan Update and 

these federal funds will be used for this work.  The proposed Cooperative Agreement and Scope of Work 

with NRCS is attached for review.  Because the agreement was provided after the September 2018 Board 

meeting and needed to be signed in this federal fiscal year ending September 30, the agreement has been 

signed pending Board approval.  If approved, work is anticipated to begin as soon as a consultant is under 

contract and will take approximately one year to complete.  The District is then eligible for additional 

federal funds for design and construction of the six sites.   

 

Staff recommends that the Subcommittee recommend to the Board of Directors that the General 

Manager be authorized to execute the proposed Cooperative Agreement with the NRCS for the Papio 

Creek Watershed WFPO Planning Update subject to changes deemed necessary by the General 

Manager.   
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